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Job No. 163730 
 
June 1, 2018 
 
Saint Aubyn Homes 
212 North Wahsatch Avenue, Suite 201 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 
Attn: Chuck Vernier 
 
Re: Structural Modification – Garage Holdown 
 9715 Rubicon Dr 
 Model 1542.2 
 El Paso County, Colorado 
 
Dear Mr. Vernier: 
 
As requested, personnel of RMG – Rocky Mountain Group completed a limited site observation of the framing at the address 
referenced above on May 24, 2018.  The purpose of the visit was to observe the holdown on the right side of the garage opening.  
Reference the framing plan for the Model 1542.2 by Terry C Design Services last dated September 14, 2016.   
 
The Simpson STHD14 holdown to the immediate right of the garage opening was installed with inadequate embedment depth 
and appeared damaged.  A Simpson HTT5 holdown may be installed against the interior face of the wall at this location.  The 
base of the new holdown should be installed directly on the foundation wall.  The holdown should be fastened to a minimum (2) 
2x4 full height post in the wall framing with 16d nails.  The contractor should drill and epoxy a new 5/8" diameter ASTM A307 
threaded rod anchor at the holdown.  The new anchor should be embedded into the concrete a minimum of five inches with 
Simpson SET-XP epoxy (2-1/2" min. edge distance).  The contractor should locate and avoid existing concrete reinforcing prior 
to drilling.  See the manufacturer's specifications for proper installation procedures. 
 
Note, no framing other than that described above has been reviewed. 
 
I hope this provides the information you requested.  Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call. 
 
 
Cordially, 
 
RMG – Rocky Mountain Group 
 

 
 
 

Reviewed by, 
 
RMG – Rocky Mountain Group 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
                     6/5/18 
 

Ryan Gillespie, E.I. 
Structural Staff Engineer 

David Schmidt, P.E. 
Sr. Structural Project Manager 

 

 


